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Mr. Chairman,

1.     I have the honour to speak on behalf of the Group of 77 and China at this closing session of the
second part of the resumed seventieth session of the Fifth Committee.

2.     As lnentioned in our statement during the organization of work, it is our genuine and strong
determination to have this second resumed session concluded within the timeframe set out in the
progtÿamme of work. Against the backdrop of challenges and difficulties on a number of issues before us,
the Group would like to acknowledge that the Committee has collectively put in an extra effol-t and
worked very hard to maximize the time that we had despite the fact that the negotiations went beyond the
timeframe by two weeks.

3.     While regretting the delay, on a more positive note, it was these two weeks that made a
difference. As we conclude our work today, it is 11 days earlier than we did in 2015, 20 days earlier thau
in 2014, and 15 days earlier than we did in 2013. It is clearly shown in the last few days of our
negotiations that when Member States acted together with their full spirit of cooperation, flexibility and
compromise, we could accomplish the work before us in an expeditious lnanner. This is what we call the
collective responsibility of Member States. We hope that the valuable lessons that we experienced at this
session will help Member States improving the conduct of their work of the Committee in the future.

Mr. Chairman,

4.     Several accomplishments of our work in the past six weeks need to be reflected as a number of
issues are of importance to the Group. Those that deserve mentioning here include the resolution on
cross-cutting issues as the Group acknowledges the increasing complexity of the peacekeeping operations
and recognizes the sacrifices made by our men and women on the ground under adverse circumstances.
The cross-cutting resolution encompasses matters relating to budget presentation and financial
management by ensuring compliance with legislative mandates and their effective and efficient
implementation; personnel issues which will ensure proper representation of the troop-contributing
countries and the role of women in peacekeeping operation; and operational requirements which, among
others, will ensure transparency of various technology projects, timely reimbursement to troop-
contributing countries for the contingent-owned equipment, innovative ways to promote procurement
from developing countries and countries with economies in transition, and benefits realization plan from
any initiatives relating to filed support and service delivery, including Global Field Support Strategy.

5.     The Group is particularly pleased on a historical step forward that we have collectively taken on
the measures to ensure full implementation of the zero tolerance policy on sexual exploitation and abuse
(SEA), which expands its scope by not limiting to all UN uniformed and civilian personnel, but also non-
UN forces operating under a Security Council mandate, particularly in the area of reporting of allegations
of the SEA in the future report of the Secretary-General.






